Christian-Albrechts-Universität zu Kiel, 24098 Kiel

To all Postdoctoral Researchers at Kiel University Vizepräsidentin Prof. Dr. Karin Schwarz

Hausanschrift: Christian-Albrechts-Platz 4, 24118 Kiel

Postanschrift: 24098 Kiel

www.uni-kiel.de

Paketanschrift: Olshausenstraße 40 24118 Kiel

Bearbeiter/in, Zeichen Dr. Alexandra Heßling F 11 Mail, Telefon, Fax ahessling@uv.uni-kiel.de tel +49(0)431-880-7246 fax +49(0)431-880-1560 Datum 16.05.2018

Call for nominations Heinz Maier Leibniz Prize 2019: Submission of application documents until July 15, 2018

Dear postdoctoral researchers,

Herewith I would like to draw your attention to the call for nominations for the Heinz Maier Leibniz Prize 2019. The value of each individual prize is 20.000 €.

It may be awarded to researchers who hold a doctorate in any discipline, have developed an outstanding and independent research profile and work either at a research institution in Germany or a German research institution abroad (except for tenured full professors). Further details are available here:

http://www.dfg.de/en/research\_funding/programmes/prizes/maier\_leibnitz\_prize/

Kiel University is eligible to put forward two nominees and calls for applications of suitable candidates to be nominated for the prize by Kiel University. Please submit your application documents via email to Marita Lenz (<u>mlenz@uv.uni-kiel.de</u>). Only complete application documents that arrive until **July 15**, **2018** will be taken into consideration.

Please submit the following documents (if possible in German and English)

- completed summary sheet (pdf, for internal use only)
- a one- to two-page testimonial (word format)
- an academic CV (pdf)
- a current list of publications (pdf)

 up to five most important publications (pdf) and a short explanation of your own contribution to each publication (2-3 sentences each on a separate sheet, please indicate if peer-reviewed)

The presidential board of Kiel University will identify two nominees for the Heinz Maier Leibniz Prize 2019 from all applicants to be put forward by Kiel University.

For further inquiries please do not hesitate to contact Dr. Gesche Braker (<a href="mailto:gbraker@uv.uni-kiel.de">gbraker@uv.uni-kiel.de</a>) or Dr. Alexandra Heßling (<a href="mailto:ahessling@uv.uni-kiel.de">ahessling@uv.uni-kiel.de</a>).

Yours,

Prof. Dr. Karin Schwarz, Vice President